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Vision 

People with disability lead 

great lives  

 

 

Mission 

Inclusive and 

personalised support 

to people with a 

disability  
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Values 
 

    

People  Proof  Professional  Partnership  

People matter most 

to us  

We approach our 

work in a responsible, 

competent and 

accountable manner  

Making sure 

everyone has a fair 

go  

We want to work 

with and alongside 

others to deliver 

best possible 

outcomes for people 

with a disability  
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It is a pleasure once again to have the opportunity to present to the membership a report on the 
progress of McCall since the Annual Meeting.  
 
First  I wish to advise that the Board posthumously awarded ėLife MembershipĘ to our former 
Director Peter Johnston, who passed away unexpectedly, for his wisdom and dedicated service 
over the many years at McCall.  
 
Since we last came together the Board and the management team have held a Strategic Planning 
Day that has set a direction for the organisation over the next 12 months. The management team 
have Key Performance Indicators (KPIĕs) to report against on a monthly basis to ensure that we 
keep on track.  
 
One of these goals is to ėExecute our Box Hill Concept Master PlanĘ this is something I have been 
working on behind the scenes for many years. The approval of this plan by the Hills Council will 
ensure the organisations financial future for the many years to come. It is a costly, time 
consuming and sometimes frustrating process, however we are almost there and hope to report 
the outcome by the AGM in November.  
 
Another project that has taken many hours is the development of the new Constitution. At the 
Novembe r 2018 AGM the membership voted to continue to final draft of both Constitutions which 
has been included in your EGM documents. This decision was not made lightly and the Board has 
sought legal advice every step of the way. In summary it means that the ėFoundationĘ entity will 
hold and control all McCall assets, the ėServicesĘ entity will act as the operational company that 
provides all service delivery (ie: day program, accommodation, transport etc.)   If you are unclear 
and wish to speak to someone about your concerns you are more than welcome to contact our 
CEO, Belinda Colombrita at any time on 0409740817 or via email -  
belinda.colombrita@mccallgardens.org.au . 
 
I trust you will enjoy reading the operational reports that indicates all participants are enjoying a 
full life here in the McCall Community.  
 
As always I wish to thank our CEO Belinda, the McCall staff, and my colleagues on the Board for 
their commitment and dedication these last month s. 
 
At this time I would like to take this opportunity to wish all the Mothers in the McCall family a very 
Happy Motherĕs Day. 
 
Please accept Jeanetteĕs and my apologies for not attending the meeting as we will be overseas on 
a much needed holiday break.  
 
I look forward to catching up with you all at the EGM in September.  
 

 

Ross Green  

CHAIRMAN 
 

 

 

ROSS GREEN 

CHAIRMAN 
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A warm welcome to everyone attending the Autumn EGM ! It is almost a year since we 
closed the doors of Ross House and although itĕs still been a very busy time for Belinda 
and team in fine tuning various aspects of the operational functions of our 10 Group 
homes, it has also allowed the time neede d to identify items that we can enhance.  At 
the completion of the closure of the LRC project part of the surplus LRC funding from 
FACS was generously granted to us to be used to enhance items aligned with the LRC 
project.  

In the next few months we are exci ted to be able to commence some enhancements 
at several of the homes which include covers of outdoor areas and other items that 
are considered a benefit to both Staff and our Residents. The Transition to the NDIS 
model of operation has been a huge work loa d for many people, with many new 
requirements needed to be able to continue to operate as an organization in the NDIS 
system looking after people with needs.  

The requirement to provide many additional reports now has meant that we needed a 
financial accou nting system that would interface with the various software reporting 
packages. The implementation of our new financial system went live in April with the 
first payroll being completed with almost smooth sailing and by end of June we will 
have our financia l accounting package fine - tuned with several very much more 
flexible reports. I would like to acknowledge with great thanks the effort and dedication 
from Belinda, Catherine and team in the huge workload that they were presented with 
to implement this and have it running prior to the start of the next financial year. The 
funding through the NDIS is very different to the Block funding of the previous FACS 
System. The Supported Independent Living (SIL) payments are paid in arrears.  

One of the current concerns  that all NDIS related organizations are experiencing is that 
each Residents plan is reviewed annually, and from the date of that review until the 
new plan is approved the funding is suspended. This means we are experiencing 
funding delays of 3 months or m ore, eventually the payments are back dated and paid 
up but it does have an impact on cash flow for around 3 months of each year. There is 
lots of pressure being put on the Government to improve this delay.  

The second phase of income is the SDA funding whi ch is paid to Service Providers 
who provide the houses for the Residents.  To ensure the separation of Landlord and 
Service Provider requirements are met for eligibility of this funding it has been the 
Decision of the Board to recommend that McCall Gardens continue with our Current 
Company as the Holding Company of all of the Assets and in recognition of our 
history make it the Foundation Company and set up a new Company as the Service 
Operations Company . 

 

STEVE CHATMAN 

TREASURER 
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The information provided to each member we hope has been sufficient to approve this 
proposal.  As Treasure r I fully support this proposal and recommend it to all of our 
members that this be considered for approval as it will ensure McCall Gardens are 
protected and able to provide services in this ever changing world for many decades 
to come.  

We have also to dat e spent in excess of $750,000 on preparation and lodgement of the 
Master Plan for the whole site at Terry Road, the process with The Hills Shire Council 
has been slow and complex, but we now believe the final request for additional 
changes made recently by  Council will enable approval by the end of June this year.  

The operational surplus for first nine months to 31 March 2019 is $479,680 with below 
the line additional costs of $177,138 for Master Plan Costs incurred during the year 
reducing the surplus to $ 302,542.59. 

As at 31 March 2019, interest received on investments totalled $92,290.  

Cash reserves at 31 March 2019 were $9,825,147 compared to $6,907,256 at 31 March 
2018. Included in the reserves are the residual funding of the LRC grants of $1,267,0o0 
th at are to be used for the commencement of the Development of Ross House and 
enhancements to our Group Homes.  

Currently the Board and Management are in the early stages of costing considerations 
for the redevelopment of Ross House with, updates will be prov ided when we have 
progressed with a little further with design concepts and costs.  

It has been another very action packed year so far and my sincere thanks go to my 
colleagues on the Board, Belinda and all the Finance and Management teams for their 
outstan ding support and assistance, the Staff have been outstanding in their efforts 
during the year.  

 

Steve Chatman  

TREASURER 
 

 

 

òRhe staff have been outstanding 

in their efforts during the year  ó 
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Catherine Wilson  

Finance Manager  
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NDIS Service Fees

Continuity of Support

CPP Service Fees

Mobility Allowance

Resident's Fees

Uniting Aged Care

Interest Received

Donations/Bequests

Fundraising

Other

Wages

Travel/Motor Vehicles

Food Costs

Running Costs

Administrative Costs

Statement of Profit and Loss  
AS AT 31 MARCH 2019 

 

 

 INCOME 2019 

  

  

EXPENDITURE 2019 
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Comparison of Budget to 

Actual Year  
AS AT 31 MARCH 2019 

 
  

ACTUAL BUDGET 

INCOME     

NDIS Service Fees  $5,356,200 $5,570,184 

Continuity of Support  $1,444,950 $1,391,015 

CPP Service Fees  $4,428 $0 

Mobility Allowance  $16,525 $0 

Residents Fees  $662,417 $718,651 

Uniting Care Aged Revenue  $7,919 $0 

Interest Received  $92,290 $52,500 

Donations/Bequests  $1,990 $3,750 

Fundraising  $1,571 $3,750 

Other Income  $2,896 $750 

TOTAL INCOME $7,591,186 $7,740,600 

   

EXPENSES     

Wages & Associated Costs  $5,971,314 $5,967,838 

Travel & Motor Vehicles  $62,023 $67,500 

Food Costs  $116,994 $122,250 

Running Costs  $295,646 $285,075 

Administrative Costs  $665,530 $442,650 

TOTAL EXPENDITURE $7,111,507 $6,885,312 

   

NET PROFIT (LOSS) $479,679 $855,287 
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very busy 

planning for 
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Since our Christmas celebrations in November 
2019 we have been very busy planning for the 
future.  

I am pleased to report that we have now finalised 
all NDIS plans with participants across all 
services and now supporting participants to 
work towards their goals.   This year we will be 
working to ensure that participants and their 
families have real choi ce and control.  
Participants will be given options of different 
service providers to offer them the supports they 
require rather than what McCall has traditionally 
utilised.  This has already had many positive 
outcomes for residents.  

We have also been fo rtunate to welcome two new 
staff as part of the organisational re - alignment 
process that we are currently in the midst of 
finalising.  Belinda Reeves joined our service 
delivery team in December 2018 and has 
recently accepted the role of Operations 
Manager .  Belinda has a wealth of experience in 
disability support and management and her 
experience le ading the team over the past four  
months has provided us with a great foundation 
to execute the next stages of the Strategic Plan 
to ėgrow our businessĘ 

We also  introduced a dedicated Human 
Resources Coordinator, Nilufer Hira to our team.  
Nilufer has a degree in Business, majoring in 
Human Resources Management and  many years  
experience in local government.  Nilufer has also 
been working closely with the support team to 
make sure that we can ėdevelop our workforceĘ 
appropriately.  

 

 

 

 

 
BELINDA COLOMBRITA 

CEO 
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It has also been a huge quarter for our Finance team, led by Catherine Wilson.  We 
have upgraded our entire IT infrastructure and accounting and payroll system to 
streamline the process.  This has been an enormous task and I must thank Catherine, 
Stella an d Cheryl for learning a new system whilst continuing with their daily tasks.  

We have also invested in our brand to increase our profile in the community and the 
sector.  As part of this process we appointed Elizabeth Roy as our Communi ty  and 
Engagement Coordinator, if you are on social media, I am sure you are enjoying our 
regular updates.  This is to boost our profile to attract new participants and spark 
local partnership opportunities.  

This project has also involved improving the look  of the facilities at Box Hill, we hope 
that the next time you visit you will see the improvements that have been made so 
that we can be proud of who we are and let everyone know where we are and what we 
do.  

The workshop at Box Hill has been upgraded so t hat the participants can access the 
area and conduct activities in wood working and general maintenance, we are also 
working towards having them maintain some of the new gardens around the property.  

In April 2020 we will have to undergo NDIA Accreditation  via the National Quality and 
Safeguarding Commissions requirements.  This is something new for McCall and we 
are in the process of reviewing all our current policies and procedures to ensure that 
we will comply.  As a result, it has triggered some changes  on how we do things both 
from an operational point of view as well as industrially.  We are confident that we will 
be ready for this audit if we all work together and see the benefits for this instrumental 
change in disability support provision.  

As you c an see from Rossĕs report you will be asked to vote on the introduction of a 
new entity and new Constitutions for the organisation.  This will be another enormous 
task for the team to undergo, as all employment contracts, service agreements and 
commercial contracts and funding contracts will need to be updated to reflect the 
changes.  We look forward to your support as you consider the impact and make your 
vote.  I fully support this change as it will assist in protecting the valuable assets that 
McCall has  acquired over many years of hard work and good fortune.   

McCall is in a unique position that we have the asset to ensure that we can execute 
our Mission, Vision and Values for people with disability for years to come.  

Again I wish to thank the board for their ongoing support and for embracing the many 
changes that I have brought to the table over the past 7 months.  

As always I welcome your feedback at any time.  You can contact me via email on 
belinda.colombrita@mccallgardens.org.au  or phone 0409  740 817. 

 

Belinda Colombrita  

CEO 
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